
GENERAL MEETING   TRAILS END CLUB MAR. 6, 2017 

Meeting called to order by Floyd Neal at 8:30 AM on  
 
Board members present: Floyd Neal, Bonnie Moore, Kathy Fraser, Ray Maanika, Muriel McCallum, Maureen 
Colburn, Ellie Scott, Jim Frost, Judy Perras-Lenz 

Board members absent:  

Attendance: 190 
 
Opening Prayer: Clayton Zimmerman 
 
Pledge of Allegiance: Forrest Zemlicka 
Introduction of Newcomers to the Park: (2) couples were introduced. 
 
The business section of the last meeting minutes were read by Ray Maanika                          
Motion  to approve the minutes as read by Jackie Smith, Motion Carried                       
 
Guest speaker: Don Meadows is looking for approval to purchase new exercise equipment. He would like to 
buy a slide trainer for under $400 and is shopping for a new cable weight machine for around $1600. 
A motion was made by Brad Magnusson to allow him to buy the slide trainer and to shop for the best value for 
a cable weight machine for $1600 or less and a slide trainer for under $400. The motion was 2nd by Sue 
StSauver. A vote was taken and and the motion was passed. 
 
Unfinished business:   
A thank you was given to the park managers for picking up the cost for the materials to upgrade the Boccie Ball 
court. 
 
Manager’s Report: 
Dan thanked all the volunteers who helped upgrade the Boccie ball court. 
Dan said the new lights for the shuffle court are now in and he hopes to have them up soon. 
Dan also said people need to give the office the dates they are leaving the park so they can read the meters for 
the final billing. 
 
Treasurer’s Report: 
 Bank Balance: $20,174 
 Weekly Revenue:  $5,919 
 Expenses: $2,505 
 Year to date revenue $51,347 
Weekly Event Attendance: 
 Sunday Brunch-474 
 Jam session-60 
 Entertainment-114 
 Thursday Dinner-21  
 Friday Lunch-63 
 Saturday Breakfast-84  
For a weekly total of  1,127.  Year to date event attendance is 10,449. 
Motion to Accept: Ken Thompson, carried 



Please check the Board’s Board for the Board Meeting Minutes, the General Meeting Minutes and the Weekly 
Financial Spreadsheet: 
 
Board Announcements: 
none 
Suggestion Box: 
none 
Announcements from the floor: 
Tom Dame announced that on March 16, St. Patties Day, there will be a corned beef and cabbage dinner. The 
cost will be $5 and a tin for the bin. For each tin you will receive a raffle ticket which may win you a prize. 
Wil McCallum  is also DJ for a dance on March 11. The cost for this will also be a tin for the bin. Afterwards 
the tins will be combined and donated to a worthy cause. 
JoAnne Higgs announced there is very little going on right now. She said she was asked if next year she could 
do (2) Casino trips and that she would look into it. 
Sandy Robinson announced there will be a Price is Right show in McCallen tomorrow. She did not have a lot 
of information on this. If you are interested google it for more information. She also mentioned that the Rio 
Grande stock show and the Onion Festival are coming up soon. 
The Sunshine lady has no cards out. 
Health: There will be a cpr class on March11 from 8 to 11 am. There are certs available for those who attended 
last years class if they are interested. 
Kitchen:  Bev. will schedule a clean up time for the crew. The professional cleaners will be there on March 29. 
Ron Watson said they had 7 Sunday Brunches this year and they were all well attended. He spent some time 
thanking all the volunteers who helped make this a success. 
Joe Moore thanked all who helped him with the newsletter. He especially thanked all who helped him by 
delivering the hard copies. He named each of them and had them stand for recognition. 
Ellie Scott thanked everyone who helped her with last Thursday's dinner. She also noted that there were more 
then one organization invited to Jose's Cafecita for coffee and doughnuts on March 7th at 10am and that we 
would all be combined into one group for convenience. 
The Trailblazers mens choir will have their concert on March 12 at 7pm in the main hall. 
A knife made by Dennis Cole was auctioned off for $110 which will go into the general fund. 
Tues. Entertainment: 
Tavie's Rock and Roll show. Cost is $6 
Park Activity Coordinators:  
 Numerous upcoming activities within the park were described.  Comprehensive activity information is 
also included in the monthly newsletter.  Please contact the Activity Coordinators, check the user friendly 
trailsendclub.com website or the Activity Board for more details. 
 
Thursday dinner will be Durango and will be roasted chicken and trimmings 
50/50 Draw took in $83 and $42 was awarded to lucky ticket holders. 
Adjournment:   Motion to adjourn the meeting was by Kathy Maanika and seconded by Sue StSauver        
Motion was carried. 
Meeting adjourned at 9:27am 
Peggy Hulteen led in singing God Bless America and was accompanied by Peggy Anderson on the keyboard. 



Hi Ray 

Under Unfinished business & Manager’s Report, boccie is spelt bocce. 

Recorded by Ray Maanika 


